
Dear Parents and Caregivers
 
What a wonderful day of celebration we have had today. The Year 1-4 children have been showcasing their
talents after a term of focusing on the arts. The breadth of talent in our young people is amazing. Thank you
for giving us such talented, confident young people to work alongside. It has been wonderful today to have
so many adults sharing in the successes. As you will all know, our children are tired; so focusing on our
PB4L Values has been really important for us to help navigate this last part of our Term 2 journey.
 
We are continuing to work with Richies Bus Company on a plan to move forward; it has certainly not always
been a smooth operation. One of our big concerns is the loading on the afternoon run. They have agreed to
re-look at things from their end. They have asked us however to reinforce to our children that they too have
a responsibility towards ensuring a safe and pleasant trip home. If your child is on the bus, could you please
reinforce our bus expectations with them. I have attached these for you on the next page.
 
We are currently receiving modems from the Ministry of Education for some of our families whom they deem,
through their data, not to have connectivity. My PA, Sarah Jane will contact you directly if we receive one on
your behalf. 
 
Once again thank you all for keeping our school as well as can be expected at this time of the year. We have
continued to have a lot of both staff and student absences.
 
We will be hosting Student Led Conferences on Thursday 6th August rather than the more formal Parent
Interviews. It will be an opportunity for our children to share with their family members their learning and
showcase their classrooms. Whilst the teacher will be in the room, they won't be available for a more in-
depth, one-on-one conversation at this time. If you would like to organise a more in-depth meeting, you are
welcome to make an appointment with your child's teacher to discuss any specific concerns. Last year 85%
of our families attended our Student Led Conferences, so we hope we can increase the percentage for 2020.
Should you be unavailable to attend in person on this date, we are happy to arrange a Zoom conference at a
convenient time.
 
As always, my door is always open.
 
Ko te ahurei o te tamaiti arahia o tatou mahi. 
Let the uniqueness of the child guide our work. 
 
Kind regards, 
Raewyn Matthys-Morris
Principal
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BE SURE TO VISIT OUR SCHOOL
WEBSITE TO SEE SOME PHOTOS

FROM THE DAY
WWW.WHENUAPAI.SCHOOL.NZ
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Super Bowl 2020 – Whenuapai
School
Whenuapai School is holding a fun and
exciting sporting event called Superbowl on
Thursday 2nd July. Special Thanks to the
following parents who have supported with
equipment for the day. Kevin Pitout, Gareth
Heeps, Megan Saunders, Kerryn Dryden,
Victoria Millan, Nicky Rawhiti, Peta Florence,
Josephine Orum, Karinne Gillies, Julia Coyle,
Shannon Simpson, Sarah Harrison, Maria Hill,
Craig Coyle and Dave Peck.
 
Whenuapai School Super Bowl is a festival of
sport that celebrates our students at
Whenuapai School and for students entering
the school as Year 0-1 students. It is an event
where students new to school and existing
students are able integrate into the school and
form new relationships with current students
across the school. It is an event that may also
be held at the end of the year in recognition of
students academic, sporting and cultural
success and to also acknowledge our Year 8
students that will be leaving our school. It will
be an event that will set the stage for student
achievement in the school and will conclude at
the end of the year by acknowledging the
success of students, teachers, staff and the
wider community who have supported
Whenuapai School students in 2020.
 
The first session of the event will go from
9.30am to 10.50am       
Second session will go from 1.30pm to approx.
3.00pm.        
Note: Bus students will have to leave the
second session a little early on the bus
bell.                        
 

SPORT



Each team is required to elect a student group team leader.All students are to
participate in every event and stay with their team.
School hats are compulsory if weather permits
All students are to have PE Gear with team colours 
Students must return to their next activity after lunch for the afternoon session
All students are required to have suitable footwear
All bags are to be left in classrooms at the start of the day
Students can take a personal drink bottle with them
Students that require personal medication are required to have this with them
Valuables are to be given to form teacher at the start of the day
Sunscreen is to be worn and applied frequently throughout the day if weather permits
Students are to come to school in PE gear/mufti with team colours
Hall and classrooms are out of bounds during event
All students are to be seated and listening to teachers giving instructions for each
activity i.e point will be deducted otherwise 
All students are asked to move quickly between each activity – Move Anticlockwise!
Fair Play and Sportsmanship All students must give 100% effort and commitment to
their teams
Golden Rule: Students - No playing with the equipment during morning tea or lunchtime
and have Fun!

 

Whenuapai Super Bowl 2020 Student Checklist
 
The following are the instructions for students which will be given by individual team
teachers  

 
 



As a School, we have become more and more aware that some children and families in our community are
in need. For this reason we are setting up "The Hunger Buster Project" where we encourage families who
are in a position to help, to be able to. This could be by way of a monetary donation or it might be dropping
off some of the following items which we can use to keep our beautiful children well fed, especially as the
colder months are fast approaching. At this stage we would be asking for food donations of the following
items:
Fruit
Weetbix
Margarine
Bread
Jam
Milo
All of these items will help us to make sure hungry tummies are full which encourages a much more
productive learning day for them.
 
Alternatively, if you would like to contribute financially, we have set up a separate bank account for  us to
purchase such items.
 
ASB 12-3085-0494188-50
 
We thank you so much for any support, little or large. Every bit helps and we know as a community there
will be many of you who will want to help in any way they can. Your generosity is so much appreciated.



CALLING ALL CUPCAKE MAKERS
 

In conjunction with Super Bowl on Thursday
we will be selling cupcakes on behalf of the
PTA to help raise money for the school. We
are asking for any families who are able, to
send their child to school with 6 cupcakes

on Wednesday to have available for
purchase the following day. If you are able

to help, please email Stephanie Brook
stephanieb@whenuapai.school.nz 

NEWS AND UPDATES FROM OUR SCHOOL

BOOK ROOM VOLUNTEERS
NEEDED PLEASE

WE ARE ON THE HUNT FOR SOME PARENT HELP IN OUR

BOOK ROOM ON A FRIDAY MORNING FROM 8:30. ANY

HELP WOULD BE SO APPRECIATED. 

PLEASE CONTACT SARAH BONE AT

sarahb@whenuapai./school.nz 

HEAD LICE

We have had some cases of Head Lice at

school. We are conscious of how contagious

Head Lice can be so we ask you to please

check your children's hair for any sign. If in

doubt, please use the appropriate treatment

options and keep hair tied up if you are able to.



WHENUAPAI SCHOOL 

We are encouraging all who would like to be involved
to join in with us for our very own LEGO Masters
exhibition. Think big!!! Create a story around your

creation and showcase your LEGO skills. You are all
welcome to start working on your creations now before
the exhibition  - the Junior display was held today with
amazing creations and the Senior team will be on the

1st July. We can't wait to see what you all create.

 
 

Android  &  iPhone App now avai lable  
 

myKindo app is  now avai lable  for  iPhone and Android  phones.
I f  you l ike  the  f lex ib i l i ty  of  order ing anywhere ,  anyt ime then go

ahead and download the  app!  Access v ia  the  app store ,
searching "mykindo"  or  by  us ing the  l inks  below -

Android  Google  Play :  ht tps ://p lay.google.com/store/apps/deta i ls?
id=nz.co. tgc l .mykindoiPhone App

Store :    h t tps ://apps.apple.com/nz/app/mykindo/ id1445622107

ezlunch Menu and
App now
available!



For our Pol icies and Procedures please vis it  
SchoolDocs at:  www.schooldocs.co.nz/ 

User- whenuapai
Password- airport

 
Copyright: Except where stated, the content

on this s ite is the copyright of SchoolDocs Ltd.
I t  may not be reproduced without written

permission from SchoolDocs Ltd.
 

Is  your  ch i ld  shy?  Do they  fee l  in t imidated by  the  idea of  publ ic  speaking and
performance? Do they  somet imes f ind i t  d i f f icu l t  to  make eye contact?  Do they

just  need 45 minutes a  week to  take part  in  organised craz iness?!  
 

Come and jo in  Marrzipan!  
We run awesome drama c lasses which focus on key  l i fe  sk i l ls  at  your  school !  We

play  fun engaging games and perform at  the  end of  term once to  parents  and
once to  the  school .  A l l  scr ipts  are  or ig inal ,  engaging ,  educat ional  and

HILARIOUS.  Al l  parents  receive  weekly  c lass reports  too to  keep them up to  date
on the i r  ch i ld ’s  development .  G ive  me a  ca l l  to  come a long for  a  f ree  t r ia l ,  or
just  a  chat  to  d iscuss how our  c lasses can benef i t  your  ch i ld 's  development .

 
 

 Contact  Jex on 027 521 7352 or  
emai l  info@marrzipandrama.co.nz

MARRZIPAN 

We are  a  Travelwise
school !   Th is  means we

wi l l  be  work ing wi th
Auckland Transport  on
road safety  and making
tr ips  to  school  act ive ,

socia l  and safe.
 
 
 
 
 

 

Use beeswax wraps to keep sandwiches fresh. 
   Use small, reusable containers for yoghurt from a larger pottle. 
Keep vege and fruit pieces fresh in sealed reusable containers. 
If you just want a lunchbox, and no other containers or bags, find a
lunchbox that has at least three dividers: one for roll/sammies, one
for veges and fruit, and one for snacks. 

WHENUAPAI PRIMARY IS NOW AN ENVIROSCHOOL
As part of this exciting new journey
that has a focus on sustainability, we are wanting to encourage kids to
have nude lunchboxes – what this means, is no packing or wrappers.
There is an amazing website you can visit to get some ideas. Head to
www.familytimes.co.nz to find out more.
Here are just some of the ideas they
suggest: 

And the ultimate saviour from all the packaging waste – use a Bento
Lunchbox. These have several compartments to keep everything in 
order and your kids happy.



"Tania  Foster  school  of  Dance"
offers  c lasses in  Jazz ,  Hip  Hop

and Lyr ica l  Sty les  of  dance for  a l l
ages and abi l i t ies ,  new students

welcome to  t r ia l  a  c lass at  no
obl igat ion to  enro l .

We offer  students  Graded exams,
Fun c lasses ,  Compet i t ions and

Year ly  shows.
Three locat ions ,  Hobsonvi l le ,
Whenuapai  and West  Harbour .

Please enqui re  to  Pr inc ipal
Teacher  Tania  Foster  JDNZ

Examiner  and Registered Teacher
with  40 years ’  exper ience
nurtur ing young dancers.  

Phone 027 280 8857 or  emai l
tan iafosterdance@gmai l .com

 

PRINCIPAL 
RAEWYN MATTHYS-MORRIS

rmatthys-morr is@whenuapai .school .nz
 
 
Any  quer ies  p lease contact  Mr  Tony
Hitchcock at  emai l :
th i tchcock@whenuapai .school .nz  
Bank Acc detai ls :  12 3085 0494188 00
Reference:  Students  Name
Detai ls :  The act iv i ty  the  payment  is  for
 
I f  you pay  onl ine  for  more than one
act iv i ty  or  pay  for  more than one
student  and var ious act iv i t ies ,  p lease
emai l  Tony deta i l ing  what  payments  are
for .  A lso payments  can be made v ia  our
onl ine  school  shop at  mykindo.co.nz

HEALTH & WELLBEING 
 

WE WOULD LIKE TO REMIND PARENTS
AND CAREGIVERS ABOUT THE SPREAD OF VIRUSES IN SCHOOL.  'PLEASE

REMIND YOUR CHILDREN ABOUT THE IMPORTANCE OF HANDWASHING,  AND
IF THEY ARE UNWELL PLEASE KEEP THEM HOME.

 

 
PB4L -  POSITIVE BEHAVIOUR FOR LEARNING

OUR SCHOOL VALUES
 

WHENUAPAI  SCHOOL IS  A PB4L SCHOOL.  WE TEACH BEHAVIOUR
THROUGH THE USE OF OUR SCHOOL VALUES -  RESPECT SELF,

RESPECT OTHERS,  RESPECT LEARNING AND RESPECT
ENVIRONMENT.

 
 

PB4L FOCUS FOR TERM 2
RESPECT FOR SELF AND OTHERS: -PRACTISE GOOD HYGIENE
(WASHING HANDS REGULARLY,  SNEEZING AND COUGHING

SAFELY) -RESPECT EACH OTHER'S  PERSONAL SPACE

KEY CONTACTS ONLINE PAYMENTS

DEPUTY PRINCIPAL
MOLLYFLETCHER

mfletcher@whenuapai .school .nz

LEARNING SUPPORT COORDINATOR
JILL MACKENZIE lsc@whenuapaui .school .nz

HEAD OF DEPARTMENT -  SPORT
GREG BERRY gregb@whenuapai .school .nz

BOARD OF TRUSTEES wsbot@whenuapai .school .nz

SKIDS AFTER SCHOOL CARE pta.whenuapai@gmai l .com

PTA
TEAM LEADERS
YEAR 0-1  – CARLI  MICHELSEN

whenuapai@skids.co.nz

YEAR 2-3  – OLIVIA MEAD
YEAR 4 –    PAIGE CHELLEW
YEAR 5-6  – CHRIS GROEN

car l im@whenuapai .school .nz

ol iv iam@whenuapai .school .nz

paigec@whenuapai .school .nz
chr isg@whenuapai .school .nz

YEAR 7-8  – KARL GANDA kar lg@whenuapai .school .nz

DANCE
CLASSES  








